
  

From the Desk of Editor-in-Chief

By the grace of The Almighty Allah and because of sincere and active cooperation 
from all corners we could successfully publish the 1st issue of the Journal of Enam 
Medical College. With this publication an important objective of Enam Medical 
College has been achieved. On behalf of the Editorial Board I would like to extend 
my cordial wishes and gratitude to all the teachers, contributing authors and reviewers 
and also to office staff and last of all to Chairman of the governing body and 
Principal, Enam Medical College.

The quality and standard of the 1st issue of the journal have been appreciated by the 
scientific community, with some suggestions for further improvement. We salute all 
the suggestions, comments and appreciations. We feel encouraged also. Articles are 
coming from other institutions after publication of the 1st issue.

The editors of the journal are always working hard without getting tired for any time 
in spite of their routine business with academic and clinical activities. They are 
committed to provide the scientific community with a quality product and to uphold 
the dignity of the institution to a magnificent altitude.

Measures are in progress to launch the Journal of Enam Medical College online to 
disseminate its contents to a greater number of readers and researchers at home and 
abroad. Very soon you will find it online (in BanglaJOL and AsiaJOL). In the 
meantime, we have got the International Standard Serial Number (ISSN) for print 
version. We expect to get ISSN for electronic version in near future. Steps will be 
taken for BMDC recognition immediately after publication of the next tissue. We 
have already contacted BMDC. 

Instructions for authors are updated in this issue. Contributing authors are requested to 
follow it while preparing their manuscripts for the Journal of Enam Medical College.

Constructive criticisms to improve the quality of the journal are always welcomed. 
Hope to give you more new information in future.

Best wishes.

Prof A. K. M. Rafique Uddin
Editor-in-Chief


